The Antrim Planning Board met at 7:35 P. M., in the Selectmen's Office on the above date for a Special Meeting to make a decision whether or not to call a Special Town Meeting and to prepare a warrant in regard to an ordinance re: trailers, mobile homes and trailer parks.

The meeting was called to order by Byron Butterfield, Chairman, with the following present. Harold Grant, Stanley Tenney, Charles Gilmore, Howard Humphry and Mildred Dudley.

A suggestion was made by Byron that we distinguish between travel trailers and home trailers in the ordinance.

Another suggestion was made that a provision be made to allow a person to put a trailer on property owned by this person while in the process of building a home, provided the building is started within one year.

It was suggested that the Planning Board work with the Selectmen in granting permits, also that a fee of \$25.00 be charged for a license annually.

Voted: To arrange for a Special Town Meeting to be held on Tuesday, Aug. l, 1967 at 8:00 o'clock P. M., in the Town Hall, Antrim, N. H.

We discussed whether or not to join with the Selectmen in a survey with Hillsboro at their invitation. As the letter was addressed to the Selectmen we decided to await their decision, although the Board was in favor of being included in this surbey.

Stanley Tenney was sworn in at the previous meeting held in the Town Hall on June 30, 1967 thus making his appointment official to become a member of the Antrim Planning Board for a term of three years, to fill the unexpired term of Mrs. Eleanor Lane, who resigned.

Voted: That the appointment of Byron Butterfield to the Antrim Planning Board for a term of 5 years be referred to the Selectmen for their approval.

Meeting adjourned at 9:20 P. M.

Medred V. Sudley